East Goshen Township Sustainability Advisory Committee

Final Minutes Monday, January 24, 2022 7:00 PM

1. Call to Order - Christi Supple

7:04pm

Present: C. Supple, M. Krueger, M. McCloskey, K. Happ, B. Hutchison, A. Lenthe, D. Shuey, J. Lang

- 2. Pledge of Allegiance Kipp Happ
- 3. Moment of Silence Kipp Happ
- 4. Ask if anyone is recording this meeting Christi Supple
- 5. Election of officers
- C. Supple remarked that it would make sense to postpone the reelection of officers for 2022 until the Board of Supervisors completes its ABC realignment assessment. Current SAC officers will remain as constructed.

Motion to approve – A. Lenthe Second – M. Krueger All in favor, motion carries.

5. Approval of minutes - November and December, 2021

The November and December meeting minutes were presented without comment or edit from committee members.

Motion to approve (Nov) – M. Krueger

2nd – K. Happ

Motion to approve (Dec) – B. Hutchison

2nd – A. Lenthe

Both November and December minutes approved as presented.

- 6. Chairman's Report
- C. Supple discussed the Ready 100 proposal that would be in conjunction with PECO, schools, the Township and additional community stakeholders. A. Lenthe added that this would require a Memo from the Board of Supervisors and an energy plan must be done. B. Hutchison asked if it made sense to go through the process if the Board of Supervisors wouldn't ultimately vote to move forward with it. K. Happ remarked that being able to show the Board a study that directly shows that without these changes, weather patterns will get worse over time.

7. Staff Reports

8. Old Business:

- A. Trex bin project: update on bench work available in house through Mark Miller
 - a. J. Lang showed SAC members the bench that had just come in. It will be a welcome addition to the park, located somewhere with high foot traffic. M. Krueger mentioned that we should have a sign on it about the recycling campaign. J. Lang will talk to Public Works about making a sign in house.
- B. Update on delivery of bags to resident homes Mary M. and Jason
 - a. J. Lang reported that we gave away about half of the 100 bags and did not get many responses back on his second email. B. Hutchison mentioned that we could hang onto the bags and use them during the Energy Expo.
- C. Update on media postings for SAC subcommittee
- D. Update on Installation project on passive side of Park Alice and Christi
 - a. A. Lenthe thanked Mark Miller and Public Works for the work they did to remove the invasive species. Should look at trees on the berm and whether they should be there or not.
- E. Preparations for contacting businesses with survey results and info on green awards for East Goshen Sustainable Businesses
 - a. C. Supple discussed the survey and Sustainable Storefronts Initiative. Some survey questions could be general (lighting, auto thermostats) and also specific to industry type (retail, auto, food)

New Business: Report on first 2 meetings of Sustainability Expo subcommittee - Bryan and Kipp

- a. B. Hutchison reported that planning for the expo on 4/24 is going well and meeting every two weeks. He will assess the upstairs space to see how many people, tables etc. can fit and how the event would flow between spaces. J. Lang to see if one of the lidded recycling toters is available as a raffle item. M. McKloskey asked if the East Goshen Elementary kids could get involved, maybe doing posters in art class. J. Lang willl follow up with EGE.
- 10. Public Comments
 - a. No public comments
- 11. Correspondence
- 12. Adjourn Meeting

1st – M. Krueger

2nd – B. Hutchison

AllI in favor, meeting adjourned at 8:47pm.